
 

Humanity & Health Foundation. Web: https://humanitynhealth.org/  
 

Page 1 of 2 
 

Documenting Progress and Using Feedback – 
Checklist 

(best practice) 
W H A T  D O  W E  ME A N  B Y  T HI S P R O C E S S ?  

Documenting Progress and Using Feedback is a process of gathering and using "data as an 
energizer" (Hogan & Murphey, 2002). When groups engage in this process, they measure, 
communicate, and use early and ongoing indicators of progress to assess and improve an 
initiative (rather than waiting until the intervention is over to assess what has changed). 
Because it can take many years to change population-level outcomes, indicators of long-
term outcomes are not very useful to guide day-to-day activities and adjustments. 

This process helps groups to engage in early and ongoing communication about goals, their 
project's theory of change, accomplishments, and their current and potential contribution 
toward making a difference. Participation in this process can help initiatives identify and 
market successes that can help in Sustaining the Work. 

Documenting Progress and Using Feedback is a key process to help groups understand what 
they are doing, how it contributes to their goals, and areas for adjustment. 

 

1. Identify key stakeholders, their questions of interest, and other reporting needs (if 
applicable) for the documentation and feedback system. 

__ Key stakeholders of the organization were involved in designing or adapting the 
documentation system for the initiative. 

__ The group has identified the types of data and information that are important to key 
stakeholders and other audiences. 

__ The group has identified the primary purposes, functions, and uses of data that is 
documented for the initiative. 

__ The group has developed a key set of evaluation questions that are important to 
stakeholders and other important audiences. 

2. Identify the measures to be used in the documentation and feedback system. 

__The group collects process measures. 

__ The group documents the activities (implementation of the intervention) or efforts of the 
initiative in addressing the issue. 
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__ The group collects longer-term or outcomes measures. 

__ The group has identified the data sources and assured access to various types of 
measures to be collected by the initiative. 

__ The types of data that are collected and documented are consistent with the measures 
indicated in the logic model or strategic plan. 

__ The group has a protocol established for collecting and documenting data that specifies 
all of the following: (a) the types of data to be collected; (b) who is responsible for 
documenting data; (c) how often data will be collected. 

3. Document or collect the data using systematic methods. 

__ The group has an established process for regularly assessing the reliability and the 
validity of the data that is collected and documented by the initiative. 

4. Analyze, communicate, and use the data to make improvements in the initiative. 

__ The group, including both the staff and board members, regularly reviews and provides 
feedback on data that is documented by the initiative to assure the accuracy and 
completeness of the data. 

__ The group, including both the staff and board members, regularly reviews the evaluation 
questions and documented data to assess progress. 

__ The group regularly analyzes (make sense of data) to help make adjustments and 
improvements to the initiative. 

__ The group reviews and uses data that is documented by the initiative as a tool for 
celebrating accomplishments and acknowledging individuals for their contributions to the 
initiative. 
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